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 Mauris imperdiet. Duis nec purus 
non dui auctor consequat. Maecenas 
faucibus. Ut quis velit ac mi lacinia 
euismod. 

Ut risus purus, congue vel, mattis id, 
eleifend ut, dui. Integer dapibus. 
Quisque turpis. Suspendisse pede. 
Duis id leo. 

Cras congue, sapien vitae vestibulum 
adipiscing, erat lacus commodo 
lectus, in imperdiet massa risus vel 
tellus. Sed tincidunt cursus libero. 

Donec consectetuer, dui vitae congue 
rhoncus, enim libero egestas ante. 
Fusce euismod tempus nulla. Donec 
pellentesque mattis diam. 

“Mauris non erat. Integer dolor metus, 
hendrerit a, convallis vel, vehicula in, enim.” 

Farrell+ 
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Dear Friends in Christ, 
 
So much is going on at St. James the Fisherman that I decided 
to let you know what has been going on with Hurricane Relief 
and Recovery Programs as well as outreach ministry 
programs. 
 
We contributed two large car loads of donations for BFA, SBIC 
food pantry at Camp Methodist, and Hope Ministries.  The 
donations included food, cleaning agents, tools, clothing, and 
hygiene items.  These items went right to the victims of 
Hurricane Florence and the Street Reach Ministry for the 
Homeless.  Our congregation also was active in packing and 
distributing food items for the BFA Hurricane Rescue and 
Relief, and later, Christmas gifts, from the Brunswick Beacon 
warehouse.   

 
St. James, in collaboration with St. John Episcopal Church in Marietta, 
Pennsylvania, and Deacon Nancy Rementer, formed a teamwork effort to 
raise money for the Hurricane R&R program.  A Convocation of Episcopal 
churches in the Episcopal Central Diocese of Pennsylvania donated  just over 
$4000.00 dollars to aid the Hurricane R&R in Southern Brunswick Country.  
$3900.00 of the donations was to go to BFA to help people pay their utility 
bills this winter.  This donation was given to BFA a few days after Christmas.  
The remainder was placed In St. James’ dedicated fund for Hurricane Relief 
and Recovery.  Shortly after receiving this wonderful gift, we received 
another $2000.00 from St. Peter’s Episcopal Church in Spotswood, New 
Jersey.  This donation was arranged by Joyce Winnie and her son.  This 
donation was also placed in the Hurricane R&R fund.   
 
A committee, including vestry outreach liaisons Gary Freeman, Anne Neely, 
and Deacon Jean will be looking into donating the rest of the money to 
programs that are working directly with victims affected in South Brunswick 
County. 
 
Such an outpouring of love and faith in action by many who donated  
items, and by  those who worked side by side with other concerned citizens 
of the area, shows the true spirit of God moving within us all.  It was a 
Christmas blessing that still echoes within our hearts and spirit. Thanks 
again for your donations, your time, your talents, and loving hearts.  

Blessings, 
Deacon Jean  

A Voice from the Deacon’s Bench 
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Increasing Our Online Presence 

Dear Fellow Fisherfolk, 
Great news!!  We now have an Instagram account.  Follow us now on Instagram 
at  
 

stjamesepiscopalshallotte 
 
“Follow”our page so you get up to date information.  “Like” our posts, make 
comments, get involved.  The more everyone participates, the more relevant our 
Instagram page will become.  If you don’t currently have an Instagram account, it’s easy and free to create!  
Instagram is owned by Facebook and I have found that most people utilize one or the other, if not both.  If 
you use an Iphone, Samsung or Smart Phone with apps it is simple to download.  If you only access social 
media on a desktop or laptop, simply go to www.instagram.com and follow the easy instructions to create 
your own account.  
 
Please send me any pictures, videos, messages that you would like posted on our new Instagram account 
and I will be pleased to upload them.  I am not an expert at this, but learning as I go. You can email me at 
bill.mclennan@ymail.com or text me at 843-457-4175.  I am looking forward to hearing from not only our 
ministry and outreach program leaders, but anyone in our church community with relevant pictures, 
videos and stories that will help tell our story. 
 
We now have three ways for all members of our Parish, as well as the community as a whole, to see what 
we are all about.  As always, please contact Bob Lynott regarding our website, 
www.stjamesthefisherman.net  .  Bob can be reached at rmlynott@yahoo.com.  When it comes to Facebook, 
our account is St James The Fisherman Episcopal and our contact is Kris Crane, who can be reached at 
krisoib@atmc.net 
 
We have so much to celebrate here at St James and these three avenues are our way to spread the word to 
all our parishioners, as well as our larger community, about who we are and what do for our beloved 
community. 

Your servant in Christ, 
Bill McLennan 

Junior Warden, Administration 

Thank You! 
The South Brunswick Interchurch Council was 
able to provide Christmas Turkey Boxes to 150 
families in need in the South Brunswick area on 
December 15th.  Thank you so much to all St. 
James the Fisherman families who donated $20 
each to help provide a family of 4-5 people with a 
turkey box.   

Ruth Ann Campbell-Grothe,  
St. James SBIC Representative 
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Farewell To  
Father Frank 

 
Father Frank Russ joined St. James the Fisherman as 
Interim Rector on September 22, 2017.  We all knew 
that the time would come to say farewell to Fr. 
Frank.  That day arrived on Sunday, January 6, 
2019, with a Service for ending a pastoral 
relationship and leave-taking from a congregation.  
It was a beautiful sunny day for a beautiful Service.  
As part of the Service, Fr. Frank presented the 
Parish Register and the church keys to Bob Lynott, 
Senior Warden. 
 
Before recessing, Bill “Bubba” Grothe, past Senior 
Warden, presented Fr. Frank with a framed picture 
of St. James the Fisherman church from the Vestry 
and a box filled with best wishes and a Love 
Offering from the congregation. 
 
We will miss Fr. Frank for many reasons, but most 
notably will be for the opening joke to his Sermons.  
Today’s joke went something like this: 
 
“It was a Sunday morning and a mother called for 
her son to get up and get ready for church.  After 
the third call, she went into his room and told him 
that he had to get up and go to church.  At which, of 
course, he covered his head and responded that he 
did not want to go to church.  His mother then said 
to him, ‘You have to go — you’re the Rector!’”  
Well, Fr. Frank, you can sleep in next Sunday! 
 
Farewell, Fr. Frank, from your many friends at St. 
James the Fisherman.   
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The Coat Closet has given out over 335 
coats to families in the Brunswick 
Country area, and 83 to other local 
charities.  This brings our total to 416 
coats since late October.  We can use size 
2X and above adult coats and large 
children’s coats. 

 
The Orthopedic Equipment Lending Program has 42 pieces of equipment out at 
this time.  We are always in need of wheelchairs and walkers.   
 
My thanks once again to the faithful volunteers of this outreach ministry, who 
give so much of their time and talents. It is definitely a team effort.  

Deacon Jean 

2018 Contribution 
Statements 

 The end-of-year statements have 
been placed in your parish mailboxes. If, 
after reviewing it, you have a question, 
please contact me by e-mail 
at:  milfordjac@aol.com or phone 910-
842-3497. IMPORTANT:  Please note 
that in accordance with the laws of the 
Church, the financial records' books for 
the 2018 fiscal year were closed effective 
December 31st, so any contribution 
checks received after Dec. 31st 
(regardless of the date on the check) will 
appear on your 2019 Contribution 
Statement. 

Sincerely,  
Jack McElroy,  

Parish Treasurer 
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ECW 
 Our January 9th started out at 9:00 AM with tasty treats provided by 
Bonnie Dolph.  Our program this month was Sheila Jordan with her 
presentation Laughter is the Best Medicine.  We all had some good laughs 
with the presentation itself and the jokes we each read aloud to the group.  
A couple of them were SO GOOD that the reader was laughing so hard she 
could barely get the words out!! A “Stone Soup” lunch was prepared and 
enjoyed by many of us that stayed to eat. 
 Ruth Ann reported that the Craft Sale, Bake Sale, and raffles brought in 
$1,458.59 and the Yard Sale brought in $1,676.78 for a Grand Total of 
$3,135.37.  Thanks to everyone who helped out on and/or donated to all of these events. 
 At our Christmas luncheon, the collection for the Waccamaw Boys and Girls Homes of NC 
raised $100.00.  It is much appreciated by the organization. 
 The ECW made a donation of $300.00 to Warm Hearts/Warm Homes.  This donation has 
been matched by BEMC.  This fund is for those in need of assistance to pay for their heating 
bills. 
 Those of you who have children or grandchildren in the age group of Second Grade through 
High School should be aware of the summer programs at Camp Trinity.  Application forms for 
scholarships are available.  ECW funds half of the cost for attendees. 
 Our Retreat to Trinity Center is coming up April 10-11.  Look for the sign-up sheet in the 
gathering area.  Several ladies put their names on an initial list at the January meeting and are 
already on the sheet.  Please be sure to get your checks for $82 (payable to St. James the 
Fisherman ECW with Trinity Retreat in the comment line) to Ruth Ann Campbell and let us 
know if you are willing to drive.  Last year we signed up to have 14 ladies go.  We can ADD to 
that number, but will have to pay for 14 even if we don’t get 14. 
 Our next meeting will be a trip to St. James, Wilmington, on February 6th.  We will meet at 
8:45 for coffee and a brief meeting at 9.  We need to leave for Wilmington by 10.  We will make a 
stop on the way home for lunch at a nice restaurant.  Please sign up on the sheet in the gathering 
area and indicate if you are willing to drive. 
 

Barb Freeman, 
2018-2019 ECW President Altar Flowers 

Each week the flowers on the altar add a beautiful touch 
to our Worship Services. Those dedicating them in 
honor, memory or thanksgiving of someone provide 
these flowers solely through donations to our Flower 
Fund.  Unfortunately we have a large number of 
weekends where either one or both of the altar vases 
have not been donated, which is depleting our backup 
Flower funds. The cost is $35 per vase and the signup 
chart is located in Bliss Hall. 

Over the past few months, we have continued to 
witness new people in our midst. So on February 16/17 
we will once again conduct our Service of Welcome. It 
is always a joy to take this purposeful time to welcome 
new people who have made a decision to make St. 
James the Fisherman their community of faith and 
parish family.  We invite those new in our midst to 
please fill out the form in the bulletin; noting your 
desire to be part of the Welcome service. 
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Sweet Spirit 
 
What an interesting and curious time this is for all of 
us!  It’s the beginning of a new year with all kinds of 
resolutions and intentions — AND the beginning of a 
new ministry for Fr. Farrell here at St. James the 
Fisherman.  There are so many things to dream about 
and wonder about and hope for, changes to experience, 
and new thoughts and considerations for each and 
every one of us.  It is SO EXCITING!!! 
 
As I looked with love at all our parishioners, I was 
trying to see us as Fr. Farrell will see us.  So many 
wonderful people with such willing hearts and hands.  
A small congregation with such big open arms:  I can't help but think of the words to 
this beautiful hymn, found in our Wonder, Love, and Praise songbooks.  Written by 
Doris Akers: 
 
 There’s a sweet, sweet spirit in this place. 
 And I know that it’s the Spirit of the Lord. 
 
 There are sweet expressions on each face, 
 And I know they feel the presence of the Lord. 
 
 Sweet Holy Spirit 
 Sweet Heavenly Dove 
 Stay right here with us, 
 Filling us with His love. 
 
 And for these blessings we lift our hearts in praise. 
 Without a doubt we’ll know 
 That we have been revived 
 When we shall leave this place. 
 
Welcome 2019 and Welcome Fr. Farrell!! 

For His Sake, 
Susan Dickerson 

Mary and  
Martha Chapter 
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Daughters of the King  
Diaper Drive 

 Did you know that food stamps cannot be used 
to purchase diapers, and day care centers require 
disposable diapers?  This is a hardship for many 
needy families, and makes getting a job, without the 
option of day care, impossible.  So it is that time, 
again, for the DOK Diaper Drive, coordinated along 
with Donna and Gary Phelps of Street Reach, who 

will be receiving the diapers for distribution.  It will run from February 3rd through the 14th.  
Disposable diapers are needed for infants and babies: sizes Newborn to size 6. 
 Along with the diapers, disposable wipes are also needed. If you just want to contribute 
money, we will have a box for that and we will purchase these items for you.  
 Thank you for your generosity in the past!  If you have any questions, please contact 
Anne Neely, aeneely@aol.com   or 910-754-5375. 

St. James Gets 
A New Roof 

 
The damage caused by 
Hurricane Florence was 
substantial, but here we see a 
fearless roofing crew completing 
repairs. 
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Vestry Notes 
 

This is an exciting time for St James The Fisherman.  We recently called a 
new Rector after fourteen months of work by our Discernment 
Committee.  Father Farrell Graves was given a true St James the 
Fisherman welcome by our wonderful congregation, with receptions 
provided after each service by the Daughters of the King.  He brings new 
ideas and enthusiasm to help St James increase our recognition in the 
community. 
 
We have a new roof installed on all our buildings and the repairs of the 
interior damage caused by Hurricane Florence should be completed 
soon.  This is an extremely busy time, but we are laying the foundation 
for new innovative programs to complement those already in place.  Let 
us celebrate our past, while we engage the present and build for the 
future. 
 

Bob Lynott 
Senior Warden 

Stewardship 
Committee Report 

Bill McLennan and Jim Parsch met with Fr. 
Farrell to see what can be done bring about 
an increase in donations to the church.  We 
have really been hit hard this year with the 
necessary purchase of 5 HVAC units, the 
purchase of a new riding mower, etc.  Fr. 
Farrell is really ready to charge ahead on 
bringing about financial stability and being 
able to give more to the church’s Outreach 
program and other programs. 

 
Respectfully submitted, 

Jim Parsch, Stewardship Liaison 
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Ruth Ann Campbell-Grothe, the St. James Representative on the South Brunswick 

Interchurch Council (SBIC), attended the monthly meeting on Monday, January 7, 2019, at 
Shallotte Presbyterian Church at 8:45 a.m.  

 
 The first order of business at this meeting was the presentation of the CROP Hunger 
Walk Participation Trophy to Shallotte Presbyterian Church.  On hand to receive the 
trophy from Bonita LeGoullon and Eric Wagner, current and past coordinators of the 
Walk, were Rev. John Causey and Bill Johnston of Shallotte Presbyterian.  Of the 
$12,885.50 raised, Shallotte Presbyterian collected $3,005.  
Status on Upcoming 2019 fundraising events: 

1. Run for Food (January 19).  Mary Pritchard, Coordinator, reported that this will be 
the last Run for Food (RFF) because of the competition.  Only 172 runners have 
signed up so far.  Denise Reiner, Publicity Chairperson, has been sending out email 
blasts, and sending articles to the Beacon, Facebook, radio and TV stations.  Please 
contact Mary Pritchard if you are interested in helping with the RFF at 910-579-
4684 or at maprita@aol.com. 

2. Sing Into Spring Concert (April 7).  Beach Assembly of God will host the concert 
on Sunday, April 7, 2019, from 3-5 p.m.  Tom Freeman is the coordinator. 

3. Quilt Raffle (April 7).  The Brunswick Quilters Guild has once again donated a 
quilt to the SBIC for raffle.  The quilt is 80” x 96” (queen size) and all cotton.  
Tickets are on sale for $5.00 each or 5 for $20.00.  All proceeds go to the SBIC Food 
Panty and Emergency Assistance.  The winner will be announced at the April 7th 
Concert.  Please contact Ruth Ann, your St. James SBIC Representative, at 910-575-
1247 or at no1nanie@atmc.net if you would like to purchase tickets. 

 
 Mary Pritchard reported that the SBIC Food Pantry served 3,451 children, 6,251 adults, 
and 4,588 seniors for a total of 14,290 in 2018.  A grant of $4,200 was received from Food 
Lion.  Mary also reported that a total of $4,010 was raised for the Christmas Dinner Boxes.  
The Ocean Ridge Singers also donated $1,500. 
 
 Mitch Hewett, Technology Chairperson, has resigned.  Tom Horan volunteered to 
write up a job description for this position.  Everyone was asked to advertise the open 
SBIC positions in their churches in the hopes of filling these critical vacancies (President, 
Vice President, Fundraising Chairperson, and Technology Chairperson).  Let your church 
representative know if you would like to volunteer for one of these positions.  
 
 Gloria Wimmer, Membership Chairperson, is still working on getting new SBIC 
representatives from Calvary Baptist Church and St. Brendan’s Catholic Church.   She 
made an appeal for help to fill the vacancies and the shrinking list of members within the 
SBIC. 
The next SBIC General Meeting is scheduled for Monday, February 4, 2019, at Shallotte 
Presbyterian Church at 8:45 a.m.  All are welcome. 
 
 If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact Ruth Ann or Bill Grothe, 
your St. James Representatives, at 910-575-1247 or at no1nanie@atmc.net.  Until next 
month… 
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Coffee Hour Time! 
September and October schedule for hosting St. 
James traditional Coffee Hour is looking really 
bare.  This short time together after 10:00 service 
is a definite gathering and sharing occasion for 
us all.  We get to converse and catch up on our 
week or time away, go over church info and get 
to know the many visitors or new members that 
have become part of our church community.  St. 
James is known as a friendly and warm place.  A 
few weeks ago we had visitors come to two 
different services on the same weekend just to 
get to know our church.  They stayed for the 
Coffee Hour and were warmly greeted and accepted just as they were at the 5:30 service.   
 
Please consider hosting a Coffee Hour in the next months.  Cookies, cakes, peanuts, 
punch and coffee that is all it takes—or your imagination.  I will gladly go over the 
details with the easy preparation that is needed.   

Blessings, 
Deacon Jean 

Lower Cape Fear Deanery News 
Nancy Dougherty and Deacon Michael Ligon attended the December 6 
meeting, which was held at St. Paul’s church in Wilmington.  The meeting 
was chaired by Lisa Richey of Grace Episcopal (Whiteville) and the Rev. 
Dena Whalen of St. Paul’s (Wilmington). Our Diocesan Convention will 
be held February 7-9, 2019 at the Hotel Ballast in Wilmington.  
VOLUNTEERS ARE NEEDED.   Duties include being drivers, helping 
with the information table or welcome table, and providing directions for 
breakout sessions at the Hotel. If you are interested in volunteering, 
contact Nancy Dougherty. The PRE-CONVENTION MEETING for our 
delegates and other interested persons will be at the Church of the 
Servant, 4925 Oriole Drive, in Wilmington on January 17, at 6 PM. 
 
The PREPAREDNESS AND RELIEF DISASTER COMMITTEE, a new 
diocesan committee, is requesting one representative from each deanery. 
Lower Cape Fear needs to elect someone. Please contact Nancy Dougherty 
if this is something you feel called to do.  During our Deanery meeting, we 
learned that there are currently 1,100 homeless children in New Hanover 
County, and that Pender County has approximately the same number. 
Although the hurricane and flooding as a result of the hurricane has gone, 
the needs in our Diocese continue.  

SBIC Quilt 
Raffle 

This is an 80” x 96” queen size quilt 
made and donated to the SBIC by the 
Brunswick Quilters Guild in 
Shallotte.  The pattern is called 
“Sampler Quilt” and it is all cotton 
and washable.  Tickets are on sale for 
$5.00 each or 5 tickets for $20.00.  If 
you would like to purchase a ticket 
or tickets, please see Ruth Ann 
Campbell-Grothe, your St. James 
Representative on the SBIC.  She can 
be reached at no1nanie@atmc.net or 
at 910-575-1247.  All proceeds go to 
the SBIC Food Pantry and 
Emergency Aid.  The drawing will be 
held on Sunday, April 7th, at the 
SBIC Spring Concert to be held at 
Beach Assembly of God. 

The program is called “Support the Girls.”  Homeless and financially 
challenged women and girls in Brunswick and New Hanover Counties are 
in need of bras and feminine hygiene products.  New and/or gently used 
bras (washed), new (sealed) packages of tampons and 
maxi pads, and new (packaged) underwear of all sizes 
are needed.  All types and sizes of bras are needed 
(daily, underwire, sport, training, maternity, nursing, 
lacy, and mastectomy).   
 
St. James the Fisherman will be collecting these items 
March 9 through March 24.  So, please look in your 
dresser drawers for any new or gently used bras you 
no longer wear and donate them to this worthwhile 
ministry. Other hygiene products would be 
appreciated also.  See display for a list of needed items. 
 
The collected items will be sorted by volunteers from the “Support the 
Girls – Southeastern North Carolina Chapter and distributed to many 
different shelters/programs between Brunswick County and New 
Hanover County.   
 
If you have any questions, please contact Ruth Ann Campbell-Grothe at 
910-575-1247 or at no1nanie@atmc.net .  
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St. James  
The Fisherman 

Episcopal church 

P. O. Box 68 
Shallotte, NC  28459 

Walk in love, as Christ loved us and gave himself for us, an offering and sacrifice to God.        Ephesians 5:2 

St. James the Fisherman Episcopal Church 
P. O. Box 68, 4941 Main Street 

Shallotte, NC  28459 
910-754-9313 

stjames@stjamesthefisherman.net 
The Rt. Rev. Robert Skirving – Bishop 

The Rev. Dr. Farrell Graves, Rector 
The Rev. Jean Miller, Deacon 

The Rev. Michael Ligon, Deacon 
Rev. Dr. Richard Warner, Jr., Rector Emeritus 

Paul Bertelsen, Verger 
 

Worship Services 
Sunday: 
Holy Eucharist: 8:00 a.m. 
Choral Eucharist:     10:00 a.m. 
Saturday: 
Holy Eucharist: 5:30 p.m. 
 

Vestry 
Bob Lynott Senior Warden 
Tom Fernandez Junior Warden, 
 Buildings and Grounds 
Bill McLennan Junior Warden, 
 Administration 
Jack McElroy Treasurer 
Toni DeLuca Clerk of the Vestry 
Nancy Dougherty Sam Farag 
Bill Chase Joyce Winnie 
Jim Parsch Gary Freeman 
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Directory of Ministries 
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